
 

June Prayer Letter 
 We made it to Burkina: 

 
 

 

                                                              Family update: 

     
 

     Getting ready to move: 

 
 
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray that God will help us to quickly find a house in the area we 
need so that we can get moved in 

- Pray that Parker will get better and the rest of us will stay 
healthy 

- Pray that God will bless the new church plant in Zinguedesse  

We finally made it back to Burkina after 
a long flight.  The kids did awesomely and even 
slept some during the flight which was great 
since the last time they flew they didn’t sleep at 
all and cried almost the entire time.  It was 
encouraging to see Bro Keith again and to see his 
ministry still advancing here in Burkina.   Our first 
Sunday back we were able to attend a gathering 
between some of Bro Keith’s churches.  The Lord 
is greatly using him here in Africa. 

Within a few days of arriving back 
in Burkina, Parker started having a fever 
and was acting sick.  We assumed that it 
was just a small bug that he must have 
picked up from the airport but after a 
few days of him not getting better, I took 
him to the Doctor for a blood test and he 
tested positive for malaria.  Please pray 
that he will recover quickly and the rest 
of us will stay healthy.  

We are getting settled in quickly 
here on the field and have started 
looking for a new house to rent closer 
to the area where we will be starting 
our church.  I think we have found a 
house that will work, although it needs a 
little work to get it fixed up.  We will be 
trying to get all the work done quickly so 
we can move and get started on the 
church plant.   


